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Water System Planning Committee Minutes 
August 12, 2021 10:25 a.m. 
 
Meeting participants: J. Curran, R. Brambaugh, T. Newman, J. Purdin, K. Smith, G. 
Gonzalez, J. Rankin, and K. Olds 
 

1. June minutes reviewed. 
 

2.  10-Year Water Plan: Gil reported that Gray and Osborne (G&O) will have finished 
their review and say they will send the final draft to Surfside by the End of August.. 
 
3. Venturi Pilot Study: 4” venturi has been installed and is operation. Water staff is 
sending data to G&O every week. Small bubbles in water from the venturi is giving 
the water in distribution a milky appearance.  
 
4. Carbon has been changed in filter #1 (lead pressure vessel). See operations 
report. 

  
5.   Carbon Filter Valves Enclosure: Gil reported that Mike Augustine has started the 
enclosure and will be completed construction this summer. Note this is without 
charging Surfside.  
 
6. Chlorine Injection Enclosure: Joe Plahuta (G&O) to contact Scott Pollock (DOH) 
again. No response has been received from DOH on plans for venting system for 
chlorine feed. 

 
7. Operations Report:  
a. Water quality improvement noticeable with change of carbon in Vessel # 1. b. Gil 
to contact ATEC on our system as the medium has been used for sixteen years. 
Need to know if media needs to be replaced as treatment for iron and manganese is 
decreasing. Air from venturi may be effecting filter performance. 
c. I Street water main replacement has been completed. Staff will begin South End 
Loop Project (SELP). 
d. Well J1, which hasn’t been used in 25 years, will be decommissioned. Cost will be 
5 to 10 thousand dollars. Waiting for DOH and G&O for correct procedure.  
 
Next meeting is Thursday, September 9, 2021 at 10 a.m. 

 
      6. Meeting adjourned at 11:45 a.m. 


